November 30, 1972

Capitol Calendar
of Events

NOVEMBER 30 - Marks the last issue of the
CAPITOLIST for the fall term. Next date for publication
is tentatively scheduled for January 11, 1973. Also on tap
for today is a blook drive, sponsered by the XGI’s. It will
be held all day at a station in front of the classroom
building. “New Stages,” the campus drama troupe presents
“The Zoo Story” in two performances today. Times are
12:15 and 8 PM in the Gallery Lounge. Tonight at 7 PM,
Beta Chi holds its final meeting of the iterm in E-310.!
Guest speaker is Mr. Ralph Kelly, representing a
merchandizing company. Capping off the activities are
“Pot Luck Flicks” at 8 PM at the New Birth Coffehouse,
946 A Kirtland Ave., Meade Heights.

DECEMBER 1 - Features a dance at 9 PM at the
Student Center. The dance is sponsored by the Black
Student Union. . Friday marks the first day of Chanukah.

DECEMBER 2 -- An important activity, a Christmas
party for the children of Capitol Campus Village at 1:30
PM in the Student Center. The event is sponsored by the
Student Government Association, and Student PSEA.

DECEMBER 3 - Mass, 3:45 PM, Student Center.

DECEMBER 4 - SGA meeting, 6:30 Pm, W-309. Head
Shop meeting, 6:30 PM, New Birth. Cheer leader practice,
6:30 PM Student Center. Chess Club meeting, 7 PM, T.V.
Lounge.

DECEMBER 5 -- 6:30 PM, Resident Student Council
meeting, 2nd floor, Church Hall. Meade Heights Board of
Governors meets at 6:30 in the New Birth. At 7 PM in the
rear of the Placement Office, the Photo Club stages one of
its frequent meetings. There will be a contingent of
Christmas Carolers to serenade those studious residents of
the campus. Carolers may gather at 7:30 PM at the New
Birth before trapsing into the cold. The Black Student
Union holds its final meeting of the ‘term at 8 PM in thet
Black Cultural Arts Center.

DECEMBER 6 - THE LAST DAY OF CLASSES. But
there will be a “faculty rap” with Mr. Richard Schulz,
Capitol’s Placement Officer who will present a display of
‘“Artifacts from Mexico.” The activity is scheduled for 8
PM in the New Birth.

DECEMBER 7 - First day of final exams. Good Luck.

DECEMBER 11 -- Last day of final exams. Exultation.
Have a happy holiday, see you next year.
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because of the cost involved.”
He mentioned that because all
records, transcripts, billing and
registration computations are
channeled through University
Park, students here have been
placed at a disadvantage.

He also stated his biggest
concern was to get everyone -
both students and faculty to
follow the procedures of
academic technicalities, notably
pre-registration advisement. “I
admit that we make mistakes,
but most of our problems could
be solved if students can watch
what they are doing when filling
out the necessary forms. Right
now we have problems where
some students have incorrect
term listings on their cards.”
Slygh touched on other matters
during his discussion with the
SGA, talking about the College
Level Entrance Program and
ways to make the office a more
effective service to the students.
He appreciated any input which
students can give.

In other business, President
Mike Dini announced the resuit
of the faculty vote on the Army
War College proposal. Earlier an
amendment to the main
proposal requiring that all
elective courses be taught here
was passed by a vote of 77-23.
The main proposal has
subsequently been approved by
73-27. A survey commission
investigating how many students
have had to pay a standard

campuses was established. At its
previous meeting, the SGA
unanimously passed a motion in
opposition to the current $7.50
fee, requiring a statement of
justification for such a figure.
The survey will be taken to
discover why students may
object to the fee.

A process for
student-to-student advising for
the winter term was set up.
Volunteers were asked to be
present on January 3, 1973 to
greet new students and assist
them in adjusting to life at
Capitol Campus. Senator Harold
Brown discussed some of the
topics touched upon at a recent
meeting of the Council of
Presidents of the
Commonwealth Campuses. He
mentioned that petitions calling
for the lowering -of the state
allowed drinking age be lowered
to 18 are currently being
circulated in area colleges and
will be presented to the state
legislature when such a bill
comes up in January.

While concluding its meeting,
the Senate passed a unanimous
resolution calling for places such
as the business, financial,
academic services, and
instructional service offices to
remain open between the hours
of Noon and 1:00 p.m. for the
convenience of -students. The
Senate reasoned this could be
done if secretaries were to
stagger their lunch breaks.
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puts you well on your way to
enjoying the biggest
breakthrough in recorded sound
since the wax cylinder. With a
Metrotec Decoder, and two
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a true 4-channel system. The
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